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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---
Dear Planning Commissioners, Mayor, City Councilmembers, PBAC members, and Transportation staff:
Please see the attached addition to the petition we sent last week, signed online by community members
regarding the D Street Quick-Build Project.
Additional community members have signed and added their comments, bringing the total to forty-one.
 

 
 

 
Eris Weaver, Executive Director
Sonoma County Bicycle Coalition
eris@bikesonoma.org
707-545-0153 office • 707-338-8589 cell
www.bikesonoma.org
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To the Petaluma City Council, Planning Commission, 
and Department of Public Works 


 
We, the undersigned, urge the City of Petaluma to move forward with a quick-build 
project on D Street that includes pedestrian improvements, traffic calming measures 
and designated bike lanes. D Street is an important link between city neighborhoods, 
the countryside and the coast, and it is critical that it reflects a Complete Streets design 
that considers the safety of all potential users – pedestrians, bicyclists and vehicles.  
 
We commend the city for demonstrating that existing parking on D Street is only used 
about 14 percent of the time, indicating that there is opportunity for infrastructure that 
accommodates more users on the corridor. The city’s own surveys also have shown 
that maintaining parking on D Street ranks far below implementing pedestrian, bicycle 
and traffic calming improvements as community-wide priorities.  
 
Safe mobility and connectivity are stated priorities of the Petaluma City Council. Given 
the ambitious goal of carbon neutrality by the year 2030, the city cannot afford to stall 
on projects that encourage mode shift.  
 


Rachel Colla 139 Hill Blvd rachelkmarcus@gmail.com 


Kristin Nichols 5940 Orchard Station Rd kristinpatnichols@gmail.com 


Justin Carter 717 F St jbcarter@gmail.com 


Kit Lofroos 120 Fourth Street, 2933 peregrin@sonic.net 


Danielle Smith 236 Cleveland avenue danielletbowers@gmail.com 


Elizabeth Burson 917 D ST betsy.burson@gmail.com 


Kathryn Shedrick 940 5th st. kathrynshedrick@yahoo.com 


Willem Yeager  1516 Tanager Lane  wyeager@gmail.com 


Erin Axelrod 522 East D St Erinaxelrod@gmail.com 


Janice Hardy 719 Keokuk St hardy3kell@gmail.com 


Dale Sartor 116 Countrywood Ct. DaleSartor6@gmail.com 


Matthew Chamberlain 22 Halsey Avenue matthewichamberlain@gmail.com 


Lory Teicheira 306 Bassett St Tugcomp@gmail.com 


Derek Douglas-Hecker Mountain View Ave, Petaluma derekd_h@hotmail.com 


Maureen Maguire  1267 Ponderosa Dr Petaluma  mlmaguire@comcast.net 


D St traffic affects the whole city.  As a cross town connector for non motorized traffic it’s essential.  How 
about building some equity for the east side taxpayers struggling every day to avoid motorized vehicles 
while outside anywhere in Petaluma? Quality home life for everyone is supported by decreasing traffic 
hostility on D st with good bicycle and pedestrian lanes. 


Michael Dollar 15 Pinnacle Drive Michaelbdollar@gmail.com 


Having dedicated bicycle lanes will encourage more users. More cyclist and pedestrian activity on D will 
naturally slow drivers down. The city should move forward with the proposed parking configuration. 


Joel Klabo 28 Brown Ct joelklabo@gmail.com 
I support better bike lanes on D street, I don’t feel comfortable riding there. Especially with my kids without 
some clear separation 
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Julie Elias 222 12th St. jce87@hotmail.com 


The idea to provide these safety improvements is good. It's crucial to provide appealing streets for the 
benefit of residents. Make D St. vibrant. 


David Garti 137 Penrod Dr dgarti@yahoo.com 


The only way people will shift their mode of transportation is to make it safe to do so. 


Sheila Baker 210 Douglas St. Apt. 202 thefunkyrake@gmail.com 


This is a much needed project. Failing to recognize and act on projects can leave the city vulnerable to 
lawsuits. It is much more cost effective to fix unsafe streets. 


Cici Piotrkowski 15 Grossland Way cicip1@gmail.com 


We are in favor of bike lanes on D Street, Petaluma and anything else to keep our neighborhood safe. 


 








